
Backgrounder
St. Andrews Wastewater Collection Project - Phase 1 – $6,000,000 (three shares)

Extension of the main trunk sewer connecting the RM of West St. Paul to the City of Winnipeg’s North End Water Pollution Control Centre.  Phase 1 of the project will bring the main trunk sewer into St. Andrews from the boundary of West St. Paul and provide service to 150 to 200 residences.  

Arborg Watermain and Meter Renewal – $2,156,799 (three shares)

Upgrades to more than 2,000 metres of existing, aging water mains with new, larger capacity lines and approximately 90 water meters upgrades throughout the town of Arborg.  These upgrades will help manage water consumption.   

Stonewall Lagoon Wetlands – $611,250 (three shares)

Construction of a wetland approximately 20 hectares in size to remove nutrients from treated effluent discharged from the town of Stonewall.  With this new wetland process, Stonewall’s effluent will meet or even exceed Manitoba’s regulations for waste-water facilities.  

Winnipeg Beach Lagoon Upgrade – $3,500,000 (three shares)

The town’s existing, three-cell facultative lagoon treatment system will be modified to an aerated lagoon process and tertiary treatment system producing high-quality treated waste water that meets current regulations.  These upgrades will impact the health of Lake Winnipeg as effluent from the lagoon discharges directly into the lake.

Beausejour Lagoon Expansion – $1,295,907 (three shares)

Beausejour’s waste-water treatment lagoon will be expanded by constructing a new lagoon storage cell and installing a chemical feed system.  These upgrades will provide additional effluent treatment capacity and nutrient reduction.

These projects are complementary to the Lake Friendly Accord, whereby the Manitoba government and the South Basin Mayors and Reeves first partnered in June 2013 to establish the Lake Friendly Stewards Alliance.  The goals are to co-ordinate efforts and promote leadership to reduce phosphorus and nitrogen loading and protect water quality.  Since then, about 75 other stakeholders from across Manitoba have joined the Lake Friendly Stewards Alliance. 

Additionally, the Manitoba government announced this past June a $320-million investment to better manage floods and droughts and protect Lake Winnipeg.
This is the Manitoba government’s first comprehensive Surface Water Management Strategy with multi-year surface water management investments to protect Lake Winnipeg and mitigate flood and drought damage.
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About 75 per cent of original wetlands in Manitoba have been drained since industrial development began on the prairies, much of that in areas such as the Red River basin, impairing the natural ability of waterways to retain, release and refresh water over time.

This strategy seeks to end further loss of the benefits that wetlands provide and includes a plan to overhaul drainage licensing that would streamline approvals for routine drainage while protecting seasonal wetlands.

According to Ducks Unlimited, it is estimated the protection of Manitoba’s 275,000 acres of seasonal wetlands would prevent over 200 tonnes of phosphorous from entering waterways annually, equal to about 750 hopper cars of phosphorous, and would provide the same water storage capacity as twice that of the Shellmouth Reservoir.







